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UPCOMING DATES 
Oct 17  Duffy Assembly. 9.30am. 
Oct 18  Chess Mufti Day. Wear Black and White. Gold Coin Donation Please. 
Oct 19  Interschool Agriculture Day. 
   National Shake Out Day. 
Oct 20  Book Week. Book Character Dress Up Day. 
Oct 23  Labour Day. School Closed. 
Oct 25  East School Athletics Day. 
Oct 27  Kapa haka Full Day Practice. 
Nov 1   Waihi Cluster Athletics Day. 
Nov 2   Year 6 Visit to Waihi College. 
Nov 3   Teacher Only Half Day. School Closes 1pm. 
Nov 6   School Pool Opens.(weather depending). 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-5pm. 
Nov 7   Best Start 11.30am.-12.30pm. 
   Parent/Teacher Interviews. 3-6pm. 

Ag Day 2023 



PHONES 
ABSENTEE  NOTIFICATION 

Just a reminder that you can send your absentee  
notification to the eTap parent app. 

 
Did you know that if you don’t contact the school when your child is 

absent they are marked as Truant? 

NOTICES AND REMINDERS  

Bank Account details for any and all online 
payments.  

Please use your surname as a reference. 
 

 020472 0084492-00 
 

Kia ora Whanau,  
 
Golly - we have certainly had all seasons this week!   
The Spring winds are fierce and the fire is still on at night... who knows what next week will bring!  
 
This term we will complete our 4 term focus on our whenua.  We are looking the forces of nature, and how 
electricity, light and heat work, along with exploring some technology challenges and moving for our wellbeing.  
 
We have school wide athletics coming up, along with our annual school fun run - come along to participate with 
your whanau!  
 
There will be our term 4 gala - you are welcome to come join our amazing parent team who put this awesome 
fundraiser on! The more the merrier and there will be lots of treats and treasures to purchase.  
 
We are planning on ending our term with a celebration hangi - and would love to see you there! 
 
Term 4 is fast and furious, I encourage you to keep a close eye on the newsletters and our Facebook page, for 
changes and information. 
 
We have some thank you to make!   
The Lion Foundation kindly has supported us with our Music endeavours! This means we will be able to have 
the fabulous Whaea Roshan join us with her expertise again!  
Mr. Paul Madsen from Harcourts, kindly donated the ribbons for our Annual Ag Day - this is hugely helpful, and 
has made the recipients day!  
 
A big thanks also to Ruth and Alan Scott, and their many helpers, for being a huge help, judges and encourag-
ers! 
 
We are thankful to have so many amazing community members step in and help in so many different ways. 
 
Lastly, congratulations to the whanau who worked hard to open the Whare Kura, at Waihi Community Marae. 
We were fortunate to be invited along to the powhiri and Josiah and Marlie helped us donate some sports 
equipment to the tāmariki there.  

 
 

As always, happy to chat, so if you would like to, please flick me an email and we will make time! 
Nga mihi nui 
Briar 
 



WELCOME TO OUR NEW STUDENTS!      
NAU MAI, HAERE MAI       

 
We would like to warmly welcome our newest students and their whānau. 

 
Jaxson G—Room 6 

Everleigh S—Room 5 
Ryanstan K—Room 3 
Superstan K—Room 9 

Cade K—Room 7 
Jordan D—Room 6 
Seth W—Room 7 





 

YEAR 6 WAIMARINO TRIP 
Year 6 students are heading to Waimarino as a 

special end of year trip on Dec 8. The cost is 
$20 per student and if your child  needs to hire 
a wetsuit for the day this is $5.This can be paid 

to the school office. Please fill in and send 
back your permission form as soon as possible 

to help with booking.  
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Issue Number 7 went home this week. Orders 
and payment can be done online or through 

the school office. Issue 7 closes 10th Novem-
ber 2023. 

 
UNIFORM 

Please name ALL uniform, togs, towels, 
shoes, drink bottles and lunch boxes for 

ease of returning items to the correct stu-
dent. Thanks.☺ 

 
UNIFORM COLOUR 

A reminder that our uniform for the bottom half 
is either black, navy and  blue or black 

jeans. Please do not send your child in pink, 
yellow, red, green or stripey shorts or track 

pants.  
We thank you for your cooperation in this. 

 
HATS 

Hats are compulsory in Terms 1 & 4. Only hats 
that are to be worn at East School are the royal 

Blue bucket hats. These can be purchased 
from the school office for $9each. Thanks for 

you cooperation with this. 
 





COMMUNITY NOTICES 



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  

  



THANKS TO OUR GREAT DUFFY BOOKS SUPPORTERS.  
Your donations mean more books for kids. 

Principal: Briar Scott 
Ph:07 863 8693                

Absentees: 021 0258 4817 
Email Office for general enquires:   

office@east.school.nz 
Email: principal@east.school.nz              

www.waihieast.school.nz 
Waihi East Primary School,    

8 Donnelly Street, WAIHI 3610     
PO Box 129, WAIHI 3641  

Copyright © 2016 WAIHI EAST 
SCHOOL.    All rights reserved. 

 


